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Call For Boycott caused by City Hall’s Rigged Process 
“Godfather of Small Business” calls on City’s Small Business owners to Boycott

Government sponsored meetings allegedly to find Solutions to Save businesses.
Not a real solution but False Hope- A Trojan Horse from the 1% 
The legislations debated today are being touted to save businesses from exorbitant rents

are just Trojan Horses created by the real estate lobby and delivered by SBS, Speaker’s office and elected officials whom Big real estate control thru their campaign contributions.

Warning to New Yorkers- Last Chance to Save Mom and Pop 
& prevent a Deep Recession  
Do not rely on your elected officials or City Hall to save your neighborhood’s small businesses, they are not now or ever a “friend of small business”. Only the outcry from the community demanding elected officials to pass legislation giving rights to business owners to negotiate fair lease terms, will save them. If nothing is done to stop the exorbitant rent increases, our small businesses will soon become extinct and working middle class and lower income families will suffer greatly when a deep recession follows. 
Dateline, New York, May 5, 2015

Sung Soo Kim, called the “Godfather of Small Business”*, is pessimistic when he hears the calls from elected officials for government to do more to save our small businesses from exorbitant rent increases. He has reason to not trust City Hall to find a real solution to stopping the closing of long established small businesses.  Kim, “For over 30 years I have witnessed repeatedly, our government’s failure to stand up for Democracy and end “economic inequality and injustice” for our small business owners. I have witnessed three past Trojan Horses created behind closed doors at City Hall by the real estate lobby, the SBS and Speaker’s office and bureaucrats seeking high salaried private jobs when they leave government.   
These Trojan Horses have one purpose only: do not regulate the commercial landlords and expose the largest commercial real estate bubble in the world. Also, do not give rights to the business owners, even if it means they will be forced to close or lay off workers.  I witnessed Democracy at its best when former Chairman of the Small Business Committee, David Yassky pledged on June 29, 2009 "I will say simply as an opening statement that I believe that we absolutely have to do something, period. We have to do something to help small businesses….It's not an option to do nothing. The mom and pop stores on the commercial strips in our neighborhoods are the heart of the neighborhood. We cannot allow them to be pushed to the point of disappearance, which is what is happening now." July 11, 2009 on steps of City Hall, Chairman Yassky, “The corner stone foundation for stopping the closing of our small businesses is the Small Business Survival Act”.  However, when his committee went to vote on the bill, a travesty of Democracy occurred when powerful special interests using their undue influence at City Hall created a “legal roadblock” to stop a vote on the only solution to save our businesses. This unethical act went against the will of the people, against sound economics, against the spirit of capitalism, against job retention and creation, against ending economic inequality for businesses, and against the majority of council members who sponsored the bill.  CM Yassky’s prediction that our mom and pop are being pushed to the point of dissaperance proved true. In 2013, 23% of Korean owned businesses closed a record rate for my association.”

Kim, “the only hope business owners had of saving their American Dream was if our elected officers kept their campaign pledges to promote Progressive legislation, go in a new direction from the Bloomberg administration, not have campaign contributions influence their political decisions, and end economic inequality for the city’s business owners.  They failed miserably in achieving a single campaign pledge:

Mayor de Blasio kept Bloomberg’s anti-small businesses and pro-property owners SBS in tact. Not surprisingly, the NYC Court issued the same number of commercial Eviction notices under de Blasio, 

 avg. 488 per month, as under the last two years of Mayor Bloomberg * .  The number of businesses forced to close each month did not change under de Blasio compared to Bloomberg, avg. 1000-1,200 per month. Why would it, with the most anti- small business agency in America, SBS, with their worthless 
smoke and mirror initiatives covering up the negative consequences of over speculation  and profiteering on Main Street, which they helped establish and protect.   

The huge campaign contributions from the real estate lobby influenced many legislators in remaining silent as their local businesses were being forced to close in record numbers. Others remained silent and did nothing as unscrupulous landlords extorted cash from mostly immigrant owners, under the threat of “pay up or get out.” Also, not surprising is the increase in “useless programs from SBS” to draw attention away from the real problems facing small businesses. 
Small businesses of New York City have become a “deprived social class”, and not considered a significant factor by Government when making economic policy.
This will be the last chance to pass real legislation to stop the closing of our businesses and protect them from the unreasonable rent hikes. Only the will of the people can overcome the lack of political will of our elected officials to save our businesses and our economy. 
*Sung Soo Kim founded the Korean American Small Business Service Center, the oldest small business service center in NYC; co-founding the New York City Small Business Congress and Coalition to Save New York City Small Businesses; creating the Small Business Bill of Rights given to elected officials since 1991; and was chairman of the Mayor’s First Small Business Advisory Board, appointed by Mayors Dinkins and Giuliani. He consulted on many of city’s small business regulations.  
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